
Mr Wilson’s Weekly Message 

What a brilliant first week back to school we have 

had! I cannot tell you how lovely it feels for my school 

to be filled with the sound of our wonderful young 

people hard at work again. I am so proud of the way 

our students have expressed such resilience and 

have returned with such positivity and enthusiasm for 

learning. It feels as if they have never been away!  

Our priority now is to ensure that our school remains a 

safe space for all students and staff so that we can 

continue to close any gaps that have arisen over the 

lockdown period and deliver a robust curriculum over the weeks and months to come. 

In order to remain safe and keep our school safe we will now be implementing a strate-

gic testing programme where our staff will be tested twice per week and students will 

also undergo testing at home. It is important that we adhere to government guidelines 

as the lockdown eases and remain vigilant by continuing to wash hands, maintain so-

cial distance and use face coverings where necessary. We hope your child enjoys be-

ing back at school and reconnecting with their friends as much as we are enjoying 

having them back and I look forward to a productive and focused few weeks of learn-

ing before the Easter break. 
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Empowering parents; supporting students 

Earlier in the week, we sent some information to you regarding a series of Parent Work-

shops that begin on Monday 15th March at 6pm. There are four workshops in total de-

signed to empower you as parents in raising happy and confident young people. You 

will have the opportunity to share your experiences, discuss strategies for coping with 

difficult conversations at home and take away some tips to work towards being a hap-

py and confident family unit. 

Please click the link in the email sent to express your inter-

est. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Ms Francis 

cfrancis@thehurlinghamacademy.org.uk 



 Subject in the Spotlight! 

This week’s subject in the spotlight is…. Media and Drama with 

Head of English and Media, Ms Mackay, and Head of Drama, 

Ms McGowan. 

 

In Drama this week in KS3 we have been: 

KS3 are learning about the theatrical art form of puppetry this half term. They are learn-

ing about the different types of puppetry and how it is created around the world. They 

are watching the National Theatre's production of The Winter's Tale and analysing the 

effective use of puppetry in this piece of theatre. Next week they will be creating their 

own puppets and working in groups to bring a puppet (made simply out of paper and 

masking tape) to life and creating scenes of their own with the puppets. 

You can support your child in Drama by asking them if they have been watching the 

theatre production and getting them to tell you about their impressions of the puppetry 

used in the play. Your child's Drama education will progress faster if they watch more 

theatre so please do encourage them to watch the free productions I have provided 

them with on the Drama Online website. Please note, there are productions suitable for 

different age ranges so do check the age rating on the video before pupils begin 

watching.  

 

This week a postcard went home to Abigail for her thoughtful consideration 

of the use of puppetry in the play we are studying.  

 

In Media this week we have been: 

Year 10 BTEC: Continuing their Component 2 Practical coursework project on the de-

sign and production of Music Videos! Year 10 have been working on their primary re-

search techniques, ensuring that they are clear on what their target audience are look-

ing for from a contemporary music product. Next week they will be developing their 

own creative response to the brief, taking into account the information gathered and 

coming up with a final plan for their music video narrative arc. This will include the de-

velopment of storyboards ahead of practical filming!  

Year 11: Year 11 BTEC: Continuing to refine and improve their Component 1 and 2 

coursework submissions, responding to bespoke feedback from their teacher and push-

ing themselves to meet the Merit and Distinction criteria in each piece of submitted 

work. 

 

 



Year 11 GCSE: Have been exploring their Press' case study, learning about the pro-

vocative issues of press freedom vs. press intrusion as well as the challenging ongoing 

debates around the regulation and control of newspapers in the UK. Next week they 

will be looking in more detail at specific examples of newspapers and the extent to 

which they allow political bias to impact their presentation of news stories. 

 

You can support your child in Media Studies BTEC by asking to see their coursework 

and getting them to explain their creative products to you, justifying decisions they 

have made linked to representation and target audience. In GCSE Media, why not 

ask your child about the wider research tasks available, the documentaries that you 

could watch together (see SMHW)- furthering their understanding of the nuances in 

these challenging and provocative case studies. 

This week a postcard of excellence went home to Kimberly in Year 11 

who has been consistently engaged in online learning, developing a ma-

ture and thoughtful perspective of the nuances of the complex topic of 

the popular press- even going above and beyond to complete her own 

research into the unit. 

 

For further curriculum information, please go to www.thehurlinghamacademy.org.uk/

curriculum/curriculum-maps  

Subject in the Spotlight! 

House Competitions this week – International Women’s Day 



Artists of the week 

Some amazing natural forms produced 

by Year 9 this week.  

Well done!  

Follow @ArtHurlingham on twitter for more artistic updates 



I am pleased to see our pupils working to a consistently high standard both in their online 

lessons and at home. Congratulations this week go to the following pupils, who made it 

to the top of our maths, science and English leader boards: 

Top of the leader board for Hegarty Maths this week are: 

 

Year 7: Aamer 

Year 8: Hanna 

Year 9: Filip 

Year 10: Vienna 

Year 11: Josie 

 

 

The following students are top of the Educake science leader board this week for most 

correct questions answered: 

 

Year 7: Bo Wen 

Year 8: Seyed 

Year 9: Chloe 

Year 10: Younis 

Year 11: Jaxon 

 

Mr Wilson’s Weekly Commendations  

Our top readers this week in Year 8 as recorded on Accelerated Reader are: 

1. Javohirbek 

2. Iziah  

3. Cecilia  

4. Kezia  

5. Thenisha  

 



Great reads for International Women’s Day 



Great reads for International Women’s Day 



Key dates for week beginning 15/03/21  

Description Date Time 

All students in school Monday 15th - Friday 19th March 08:30-15:00 

No enrichment clubs Monday 15th March 15:00-16:00 

Follow us on twitter for daily updates, events and notices @TheHurlinghamAc 

Lunch menu 2 – w/c 15.03.21 

Locker 

The students can now rent a locker via the WisePay app. The cost is £5 for the rest of 

the academic year. 


